

**NORTON PARISH COUNCIL****MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD TUESDAY 14 JUNE 2022**

Present: Chairman – Councillor M. Morgan  
Councillors: - D. Harle, E. Lowery, G. Morgan, B. McLaughlin, J. Atkins,  
L. Shearman, A. Pearson.

**DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY AND PERSONAL INTERESTS**  
There were no declarations.

- ITEM 1 - APOLOGIES for absence were received and accepted from Councillors D. Rotherham, B. Wood, P. Watson and A. Drayton.
- ITEM 2 - MINUTES of the previous meeting, the Annual General Meeting, held Tuesday 10 May 2022 were proposed as a true record by Cllr. G. Morgan, seconded by Cllr. D Harle and all were in agreement. The Chairman signed the minutes.
- ITEM 3 - MATTERS ARISING  
Cllr. Pearson reported that he had requested 2 additional seats and waste bins to be installed in the West End Road Play Area.
- ITEM 4 - MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION
- (a) Police Issues:  
Cllr. Shearman reported that vehicles were still speeding through Campsall Village and requested that the police be contacted again requesting speed monitoring cameras be used in the village.
- (b) Highway/Environmental Matters:  
Cllr. McLaughlin reported that the traffic calming sign on Church Field Road, near the swimming baths, was not working.  
Cllr. Pearson reported that vehicles were parking opposite the West End Road Play Area very close to the crossroads causing visibility problems for drivers leaving Ryecroft Road.  
Cllr. Shearman reported that the centre road white line outside Campsall Church was worn away and required repainting, and the moss on the footpath to No Road Campsall had still not been removed.  
Cllr. Lowery reported that the Co-op delivery vehicle was still using Campsall High Street despite the HGV weight restriction.  
The Clerk read out a response from DMBC regarding the request for a Zebra Crossing on West End Road where the school crossing patrol operates. The response was not favourable indicating that it would only be used by children at the start and end of school. It was agreed that a further case be put forward indicating that it would be useful for all pedestrians during the whole day.
- (c) Parish Council Website/Magazine:  
Cllr. G. Morgan reported that the deadline for articles for the next edition of the Parish Magazine was 8 July 2022. The next edition would have articles on defibrillators, Christmas trees, the new Swimming Baths, The Village Halls and the Walking Group.

- (d) Development Plan Priorities 2022/23:  
 The Chairman referred to the Development Plan which he had circulated to Members and enquired if there were any suggestions for the current year. The Chairman reported that Cllr. Rotherham had suggested that consideration be given to providing a community growing area. Cllr. McLaughlin suggested that one of the grassed areas near the Wellingtonia Centre could be used. Cllr. Shearman reported that the badly damaged wall on Church Field Road, part of which was in Askern, required urgent attention. Cllr. Lowery suggested that consideration be given to the planting of live Christmas trees at the same locations this year. Cllr. Harle suggested that consideration be given to the placing of an additional traffic calming sign on the road leading from Askern in to Sutton.
- (e) Garden of Rest:  
 Cllr. Lowery Reported that grass cutting was now taking place and that he would like to place a seat just inside the entrance and generally tidy up the entrance.
- (f) Summer Activities:  
 Cllr. McLaughlin circulated an activities schedule for the Parish Gala to be held Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> July between 12 noon and 4 pm. The schedule listed organisations already booked and the running order. Parking for the event had been agreed with Campsmount Academy and volunteers were required on both Saturday and Sunday to help set up the event. Cllr. McLaughlin would set up a meeting prior to the event to finalise everything.
- (g) Tree Planting Areas – Norton:  
 The Clerk reported that the meeting arranged with DMBC did not take place as the representatives of DMBC did not attend, as a consequence, another meeting will be arranged and Members of the sub-committee will be informed.
- (h) Defibrillators:  
 Cllr. Shearman reported that the training sessions are still being set up and that the old phone box in Sutton was still being considered as a site.

ITEM 5 - PLANNING MATTERS

- 22/01297/FUL – Erection of detached chalet bungalow and garage. (Being resubmission of 22/00102/FUL refused 07.03.2022 at West Lodge Sutton Road Campsall.  
 Observations:  
 The general consensus was that the resubmission was the same as the original and that the Parish Council still objected to the proposal on the same grounds as previously raised.
- 22/01103/FUL – Erection of two storey rear extension and internal alterations at 7 Langold Drive Norton.  
 Observations:  
 All new materials to match existing in keeping with the Village Design Statement.

ITEM 6 - CORRESPONDENCE

- DMBC – Locality Plans Update – Invite Claire Simpson to next meeting.
- DMBC – Traffic Management – Remembrance Day.
- DMBC – Responses re Highway Issues.

ITEM 7 -	<u>ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT</u>	<b>2574</b>
		<b>£</b>
	• D. Telford – Salary – May 2022	961.38
	• Inland Revenue – Tax & N.I.C’s. – May 2022	389.36
	• J. Coleman – Caretakers Wages – May 2022	330.10
	• Elco Heating Solutions Ltd – Heating Service	264.00
	• D. Rotherham – Grounds Maintenance	90.00
	• Konica Minolta Business Solutions (UK) Ltd – Photocopies	7.26
	• B. Johnston – Summer Multi-Sports Sessions	2,550.00
	• Signline (Yorkshire) Ltd. – Various Village Signs	678.00
	• D. Rotherham – Village Planters	273.99
	• T L Nash – Grass Cutting – Garden of Rest	150.00
	• Gallagher Insurance – Friends of Campsall Country Park	380.75
	• British Gas – Direct Debit	170.38
	Total for the month of May 2022	<u>£6,245.22</u>

Cllr. McLaughlin proposed payment of the accounts for the month of May 2022, seconded by Cllr. Harle and all were in agreement.

**Resolved:** That the accounts for the month of May 2022 be approved for payment.

ITEM 8 - ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no further business the Chairman thanked Members for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.40pm.

Signed.....(Chairman) Dated.....